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COPDEND
Guidance on good practice for Dental Career Development Posts
· A Dental Career Development Post (CDP) is intended to provide additional training opportunities after completion of 2 years Foundation Training or its equivalent.  
· The posts will provide an opportunity to broaden an individual’s experience and provide additional training experiences.  Additional competences may be identified using the COPDEND publication "A Curriculum for UK Dental Foundation Training" and/or from Specialty Training curricula.  These chosen competences should be beneficial to an individual’s intended career path or help to support them in identifying their career aspirations.
· Each trainee will have a designated Educational Supervisor.
· Individuals in CDPs will develop and agree a learning contract with their Educational Supervisor at the start of the training period and, as a result, will have a structured personal development plan of benefit to them in their career progression.

· Experience gained in a CDP should be appropriately monitored in a similar way to Foundation & Specialty training.  This should include evidence of workplace based assessments documented as part of a continuing Portfolio of evidence similar to, or as a continuation of, that which was initiated during Foundation Training or its equivalent.
· CDPs will be approved Deanery posts and will have documented approval on the relevant Deanery form before advertisement.  The posts will be subject to normal Deanery Quality Management and Quality Assurance processes.
· Flexibility should be built into the planning of training sessions for CDPs.  The timetable should be mapped to identified post-Dental Foundation (DF) training competences with appropriate study periods.  The latter may be aligned with DF or Specialist study periods/sessions.

· CDPs should normally last for 12 months with the possibility of an extension for a further 12 months to address the individual needs of a post holder.  These posts are for training and should not be used for substantive appointments such as staff grade or other similar career posts.  It is accepted that post holders will provide more service than their counterparts in Dental Foundation Training.  
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